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In the upcoming days, we will be celebrating Passover, the festival of freedom. Freedom is a word 
that is often repeated throughout the seder. Yet, we don’t always ask what it truly means and 
when exactly the Jews became free.  

In the most basic sense, freedom is the ability to choose our actions, words and thoughts without 
constraint and to no longer be enslaved. Certainly, our escape from slavery is worthy of  
celebration.  But recently, I have come to believe this is only the beginning of the story. Because 
while escaping from slavery is always a worthy goal, it isn’t enough.  

In the Exodus narrative that we retell each Passover, we begin enslaved in Egypt. When God, 
Moses and Aaron work together to free the Israelites, they save our ancestors from tyranny and oppression. After the 
people cross the sea, and escape pharaoh’s army, Miriam leads the people in song and dance, as they celebrate 
freedom and redemption. 

But this is not the end of our story of freedom. There is another dramatic and central chapter in our drama, namely 
the giving and receiving of the 10 commandments.  

It’s only when we agree to follow the values in the Torah that the Israelites are able to take those essential steps  
beyond mere freedom and recognize that there is a responsibility to do more.  

Of the many commandments that we agreed to follow was the command to care for the stranger. The Rabbis say 
every word in the torah is holy and important. So when words are repeated, it adds extra weight to what is being 
said. The command to care for the stranger was not just mentioned once or twice, but instead 36 times, more than 
any other commandment. 

And the understandable reason is because we were once strangers in the land of Egypt.  We were once slaves in 
the land of Egypt, and so it is our responsibility not only to enjoy freedom for ourselves but to ensure that others have 
access to those same human rights.  

Our Reform Haggadah mentions this aspect of freedom, in one contemporary rendition of dayeinu, entitled, lo 
dayeinu, it is not enough, written by Rabbi Donald Rossoff.   

Here we find a verse that speaks to this understanding of freedom.  It says, 

“Were all of God’s children to be free from the threat of violence, abuse, and domination... lo dayeinu (it would not be 
enough).” 

This rings true today.  Rabbi Zoë Klein Miles expands upon it saying that not only are we required to do more, but if 
we don’t, we face consequences.  

She writes, “...to be free without any direction, support, or purpose is to be lost.... God chose us to be partners in  
repairing this world. We’re grateful, but also dissatisfied. Now, it’s time to roll up our sleeves and continue getting this 
place cleaned up.  

Freedom without guidance and responsibility is empty and not enough, it leads us astray and causes us to wander 
aimlessly in the wilderness. Passover can and should be a reminder that we need to do more. This year let us  
commit to a cause that is greater than ourselves: aiding Ukrainian refugees, standing up against intolerance and 
hate, racism and homophobia, or aiding those who are homeless or hungry.  

Our freedom allows us and begs us to take those extra steps. Because as Dr. Martin Luther King once famously 
said, no one is free until we are all free.  

May our Passover celebrations be filled with joy, connection and true freedom! 

Chag pesach sameach to all! 

Rabbi Rosenthal’s Message 

http://www.bnai-israel.org


Come Join us In-Person, Volunteer, and Support the Ukrainians 

Dear Temple Families, 

It is so nice to see increasing daylight, the arrival of spring, and good things happening at 
the Temple. 

We had a well attended Purim service and spiel on March 11th, followed by a fun-filled  
Carnival on the 12th. The Sisterhood then held a special Women’s Seder on March 20th. The 
Temple has resumed modest onegs after Friday night services, and all is going well. Please 
join us for services and for the many happy events that are on our calendar. 

If you have a child in the Religious School, you probably know that the School Board has 
made mask wearing optional for attending classes, similar to most public schools. 

The Temple Board of Trustees held a special meeting on March 20th to review COVID  
policies. It was decided that as of April 1st, mask wearing will be optional for all fully vaccinated attendees but remain 
mandatory for unvaccinated persons. Checks will no longer be performed at the door. We will continue to monitor the 
spread of the virus and variants and we may institute new restrictions if deemed necessary. Please note that  
vaccination requirements will remain in effect for the Temple Seder on April 15th. 

B’nai Israel has a tiny paid staff, and most of the work to plan and run events and fundraisers is done by a modest 
group of hard-working volunteers. If you have a little time to spare on an occasional basis, please volunteer to serve 
on a Temple Committee, the Sisterhood or Brotherhood, join the Choir, help with the Ducks Concession, etc. As the 
saying goes, “Many hands lighten the load.” Volunteering helps the Temple immeasurably and gives you the  
opportunity to meet nice people who are trying to make a difference in the community. 

If you don’t know who to contact, please reach out to me: president@bnai-israel.org. Also, feel free to suggest the 
types of events and programs you would like to see. 

Lastly, the B’nai Israel community is keeping Ukraine and its besieged countrymen close in our thoughts and prayers 
during these tragic days. Our request for donations to HIAS in support of Ukrainian refugees has led to a contribution 
of over $2,700 so far, including a special outreach donation from the Temple and another from the Sisterhood. Thank 
you to all who made this possible. 

Mary and I wish all of you a Happy Passover! 

L’shalom,  Paul 

President’s Message                Paul Fink 

mailto:president@bnai-israel.org


JOIN 
US 
FOR
SHABBAT

WE'RE
OPEN! shabbat services

 listed below

FRIDAY

EVENINGS

631-563-1660

office@bnai-israel.org

bnai-israel.org

APRIL 2022 SERVICES

4/1 8:00 PM
SHABBAT SERVICE

4/8 7:15 PM
FAMILY SERVICE WITH 1ST GRADE PARTICIPATION

4/15 (TIME TO BE ANNOUNCED IN WEEKLY EMAIL)
WILL STREAM MI SHEBEIRACH AND KADDISH ON

ZOOM PRIOR TO TEMPLE SEDER STARTING

4/22 7:00 PM
TOT SHABBAT (IN PERSON ONLY)

4/22 8:00 PM
PASSOVER SHABBAT SERVICE

4/29 7:30 PM
MUSICAL SHABBAT & YOM HASHOAH

All services are 
in-person and on
Zoom unless
otherwise noted.



Religious School News 

Family Worship Service highlighting the 1
st

 Grade is  
Friday night April 8

th
 at 7:15 pm.  

The students will be participating in the service.  
Please join us! 

 

Please remember to bring food or food gift cards for Outreach. 

 

The dates of Religious School Seders  
will be as follows:  
April 9th for Grades 1-6  
April 11th for Grades 7 and 8. 

We will once again be offering an opportunity for students to apply for our Ira 
Rosenfeld Scholarship.  Applications will be available in the Temple office or 
though the Temple website. CLICK HERE 
  
Requirements are: 
Applicant must be a B’nai Israel Temple member or Applicant must have attend-

ed B’nai Israel Religious School through senior year; and Applicant must be currently enrolled, or enrolling, for the 
upcoming semester in an accredited college for the coming semester.  Previous scholarship winners are ineligible. 
  
Applicants will be required to submit an essay with application form. 
  
Deadline is:  May 16, 2021 
  
Thank you, The Ira Rosenfeld Scholarship Committee 

Outreach Committee                 Alice Lambert 

Thank you to everyone who has so generously sent donations to the Temple for HIAS. As always, when we sent out 
the call for help, you responded in a huge way and it is greatly appreciated. 

HIAS is an amazing organization which has supported Ukraine and its refugees for decades. They are trying to meet 
this current horrifying humanitarian situation by providing food, medical supplies and care, and clothes. They are 
placing families in safe homes, trying to locate relatives with whom to place refugees, offering emotional support, 
and so very much more.  

I watched a webinar where a panel of HIAS representatives, who had just returned from Ukraine, were describing 
what they had witnessed while there. Pictures of the cities were shown as people were escaping with only the 
clothes on their backs and a small suitcase or duffle bag. They were cramming as many people as possible onto 
trains and taking them into safety in Poland. I found myself sobbing as I thought of my Dad and his family, in a  
different era, being pushed into a different kind of railcar and taken out of their country with many of them not  
surviving. As human beings, and especially as Jews, we can’t stand by without offering 
some kind of aid and support, 

So, with my Dad in mind (as he always is) I again thank you for your generosity in your 
donations to HIAS. If you would still like to make a donation, it is not too late. You can go 
to the Temple website, click the logo to the right,  or call the Temple office. 

Ira Rosenfeld Scholarhip 

https://bnai-israel.org/wp-content/uploads/sites/53/2022/04/IraRosenfeldScholarship2022.docx
https://birtoakdale.wufoo.com/forms/zgm15381f82qy9/
https://birtoakdale.wufoo.com/forms/zgm15381f82qy9/


https://donate.nybc.org/donor/schedules/drive_schedule/289096


 

Along with the major leagues, (at last,) our Long Island Ducks are gearing up for a full season of baseball beginning 
at the end of April. And B'nai Israel is gearing up for its biggest fund-raising opportunity of the year by working at  
concession stands and earning a 10% commission on all sales of food and beverages. 

We have been invited back by Ducks management and contracted to work Saturday and Wednesday evening 
home games this season.  To put it in perspective, in a pandemic-shortened 2021 season, with fewer games and 
less than normal attendance, we received almost $14,000 in commissions.  Not only our most profitable  
fund-raiser, but more net income than all other Temple fund-raisers combined.  Our only investment in this endeavor 
is time; the time our volunteers spend working at the Ducks stadium in Central Islip. 

As always, more volunteers are needed.  Our income is limited only by how many people we can sign up to work at 
any given game.  No one is expected to work all, or even most of the games.  If you've worked with us in the past, 
we'll reach out and ask that you do so again this year.  If you've never done it before, please offer to give it a 
try.  Volunteers must be 16 years old and physically able to work on their feet for four or five hours at a time.  Cash 
registers, new last season, are tablet-based and easy to learn and operate.  Training is done on-the-job.  With an 
early start and some practice before the game, everyone is ready to go by the time gates open.  Uniform tee shirts 
and hats will be provided. 

Can't get to the stadium by 4:30 on a weeknight?  How about Saturday?  Don't want to spend Saturday evening with 
us, (although it's a cheap date and couples are always welcome,) then how about Wednesday? 

Simply stated, without your help this terrific opportunity can't happen!  The first game is Saturday evening, April 
23rd.  It's not too soon to sign-up.  To see the complete schedule, see below.  For questions and to volunteer, 
email ducks@bnai-israel.org. Thank you. 

 
Joel Silverman 

with the 

Saturdays 
April 23rd 
May 7th 

May 14th 
May 28th 
June 4th 

June 18th 
June 25th 
July 2nd 
July 23rd 

August 13th 
August 27th 

September 10th 

Wednesdays 
May 18th 
May 25th 
June 8th 

June 22nd 
July 6th 

July 13th 
July 27th 

August 17th 
August 31st 

September 14th 
 
 

mailto:ducks@bnai-israel.org


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Prayer for the People of Ukraine 

by Chief Rabbi of the UK and Commonwealth, Ephraim Mirvis 

Sovereign of the Universe who hearkens to our prayers. 
We stand before You in solidarity with all who are 

enduring the darkness of human conflict in Ukraine. 
May You protect all the innocent at this moment of great 
peril for them, their country, for Europe and the world. 

Bring fortitude to the vulnerable, resilience to the 
insecure and strength to those who live in fear. 

Incline the hearts of national leaders towards peace and 
reconciliation and bless them with the wisdom, vision 
and perseverance needed to end this war and restore 

peace to the region. 
Almighty God, strengthen the hands of those who 

pursue peace, not war. 
Bring harmony where there is hostility, relief where 

there is pain and hope where there is despair. 
May the One who makes peace in high places make 

peace for all on earth. 
May this be your will and let us say Amen. 

 

April 2022 Sisterhood Newsletter 
    isterhood just celebrated the beginning of our spring season with our Women’s 

Seder. Joi Garvin created an updated version of our Women’s Haggadah, which 

celebrates both the idea of freedom as well as the strength of Jewish women-past 

and present. A special thanks to her and her committee/helpers: myself, Thea, 

Karen, Ellen M, Sandy, Alice, Shari, and Debby L for helping to make this a special 

day. I also want to thank Cantor Ilana for her input on this project. 

I cannot stop thinking about the Exodus story we read every year at 

Passover. As we reflect on the Israelites fleeing Egypt to seek 

freedom, I am troubled by the new exodus from Ukraine. Mothers, 

children, and the elderly trying to escape Russian oppression while 

their husbands and men stay behind to defend their homeland. I am 

haunted by this every day whether I watch the news or not. 

Spring has finally arrived. It is the season of rebirth and 

change. I love the promise of milder weather and more 

time outdoors. I am praying that Covid hides its ugly head 

forever, and that we can feel safe socializing with our 

family and friends. I am also praying for peace and 

harmony to return to our world. 

MAY THE FESTIVAL OF PASSOVER BRING YOU BLESSINGS 

OF HEALTH, LOVE, PEACE, AND HAPPINESS. 
 

Stephanie Plewka, Sisterhood President 

 

 

S 

Apr 26 at 7pm 
Wine Bottle 

Painting 

REPURPOSE A 

PASSOVER WINE 

BOTTLE! 
❖ Bring a clean, empty 

bottle 

❖ Remove all labels   

❖ Colored glass works 

best 

 



President Thea Gunther

Past President Stephanie Plewka

Programming Natalie Berhumlogu & Robin Dinerstein

Fundraising Sandy Weber & Alice Lambert

Membership Robyn Ruelius

Treasurer Alice Lambert

Financial
Secretary Sandy Weber

Recording
Secretary Joi Garvin

Corresponding
Secretary Robyn Ruelius

Bulletin Joi Garvin

Donor Dinner Ann Michelson & Michelle Grey

Children’s
Programming Paige Sacks & Allison Rothstein

Judaica Stephanie Plewka & Ellyn Harris

Publicity Ann Armoza

Religious School
Liaison Alice Lambert

Temple Liaison Debby Lyons

Social Action Barbara Scheiber

Onegs Ellen Motlin & Karen Diamond

Onegs—Hospitality Sharon Miller

Shalom B’Lev Debby Lazen

Military Bridge Ellen Tunick & Ann Michelson

Historian Jenn Diamond

Temple Board Rep

Trustees

Karen Sweeting, Shari
Kaufman, Adrienne Wilber,
Linda Monaco, Rita Poriwick,
Pat Ellner, Elyse Holts, and
Mona Warner

2 0 2 2 - 2 0 2 3

Sisterhood Slate



Thank you to everyone who participated in the Purim Spiel as well as to everyone who attended!!  Thanks to anyone 
who helped set up, serve, and clean up the delicious hamantashen supplied to us by the Temple.  A special thank 
you to Rabbi, and to Cantor for orchestrating the Spiel and to our amazing choir and director.  A fun evening was had 
by all!! 

We hope that you got your reservations in for our in-person Temple Passover Seder.  We are looking forward to  
celebrating Passover together again! 

A lot of planning is taking place for some different in-person events for the upcoming months…Stay tuned!! 

The Ritual Committee would like to wish you and yours a Chag Pesach Sameach!! 

Ritual Committee                 Sandy Weber 

April 2:  Leviticus ch. 12 vs. 1 through ch. 13 vs. 59 
Ezekiel ch. 45 vss. 16 through 25; Isaiah ch. 66 vss. 1 & 23 
 
April 9:  Leviticus ch. 14 vs. 1 through ch. 15 vs. 33 
Malachi ch. 3 vss. 4 through 24 
 
April 16:  Exodus ch. 12 vss. 37 through 42; ch. 13 vss. 3 through 10 
Isaiah ch. 43 vss. 1 through 15; Song of Songs is read 
 
April 23:  Leviticus ch. 16 vs. 1 through ch. 17 vs. 16 
Ezekiel ch. 22 vss. 1 through 14 
 
April 30:  Leviticus ch. 18 vss. 1 through 30 
Ezekiel ch. 22 vss. 6 through 19 

Torah and Haftarah Readings  

Leslie & Jonathan DiGianni on the occasion of their daughter, Jordanna becoming a Bat Mitzvah 
 

Pamela & Marcus Mitchell on the occasion of their son, William becoming a Bar Mitzvah 



Hi, My name is Sofia Zurbaran.  
This year I will have my confirmation. For my  

mitzvah project I am helping the animals at the  
Islip Animal Shelter by collecting items they need.  

-Blankets 
-Towels 
-Sheets 
-Cleaning products  
 Windex, hand sanitizer, Lysol wipes,  
 HE laundry detergent  

-Newspapers (without advertisements) 

-Treats, toys, beds, bowls, and 
shampoo for cats or dogs 
-Collars, leashes harnesses 

I am asking if you can help by 
donating some of the items 
listed. Anything you can give is 
greatly appreciated. There is a 
box in the Temple where you 
can leave the items. 

-Cat litter 
--Big aluminum pans (for cat litter) 
-Canned or dry cat or dog food  
-Bird food 
-Ferret food 
-Rabbit food 
-Guinea Pig food 
-Any animal crates or cages 
-Extension cords 

Thank you for your help,  

Sofia Zurbaran 



Performance by the Maccabeats | 6:30-7:30pm
Games  Bounce Houses  Israeli Dancing  Bonfire

“Tour” Israel  Kosher Israeli food and BBQ for purchase
Ticket prices: Adults $10, Children $5, Under 4yrs FREE

Community Partners (in formation): 
B’nai Israel Reform Temple • Chabad of Mid-Suffolk • Dix Hills Jewish Center • East Northport Jewish Center 

JCRC-LI • Kehillath Shalom Synagogue • Melville Jewish Center • North Shore Jewish Center
Temple Beth Chai • Temple Beth David • Temple Beth El • Temple Beth Torah (Melville) • Temple Isaiah

Bring your own chair or blanket for the concert.
*In case of inclement weather the event will be moved inside.

One of the world’s premier a capella singing groups

Suffolk CelebratesSuffolk Celebrates  Israel

Questions?  StaceyStacey, 631.462.9800, x107  |  sfeldman@syjcc.org

74 Hauppauge Rd, Commack, NY  |  631.462.9800  |  syjcc.org

Lag BaOmer | Thursday, May 19, 2022
5:30-8:30pm 

at the Suffolk Y Jewish Community Center

Purchase tickets at syjcc.org, call 631.462.9800, x0 for assistance, or CLICK HERE



We are selling Grocery Store Food Cards! 
Contact Rich Lindner (516) 641-8050  

or the Temple Office to purchase.   
Consider donating food cards to the Temple’s  

Outreach Committee to help others in our  
community who are in need of some assistance.  

Cards can be delivered to you! 

There is an opportunity to place a bookplate in each of our new High Holy Day prayerbooks honoring or memorializing a loved 

one or friend. If you would like to order bookplates please visit our website or click here to order online and pay by credit 

card. The cost for the first bookplate is $36.00. Each additional bookplate is $18.00 

https://birtoakdale.wufoo.com/forms/s15bxwd30mj8d86/
https://birtoakdale.wufoo.com/forms/s15bxwd30mj8d86/


We gratefully acknowledge the following donors for their contributions to B’nai Israel Reform Temple: 

Donations & Contributions  

To make a donation online please visit  bnai-israel.org/donations 

Ethan William Snair Memorial Fund 
Gammie    In loving memory of my beloved grandson Ethan William 
Grandma    In loving memory of my grandson Ethan William Snair 
Roberta Snair Saraceni         Happy Birthday to my granddaughter Katy Faith Snair 
 
Rabbi’s Discretionary Fund 
Sandi & Jonathan Bonett  In honor of Nathaniel’s Bar Mitzvah 
 
Ira Rosenfeld Memorial Scholarship Fund 
Thea & Ken Gunther   In memory of my nephew Lonnie Rosenfeld 
 
Yahrzeit 
Trisha & Richard Lindner  In memory of Gerald Leibowitz 
 
Help-A-Family 
Rochelle & Gerald Slochevsky Donation 
 
General Fund 
Edith Gross    In memory of my murdered family “All The Rottensteins” 
JoAnn & David Shifton  In honor of our 50th wedding anniversary 
 
Outreach – HIAS for Ukraine 
Barbara Abrams 
Heather & Andy Acard 
B’nai Israel Reform Temple 
Toby Bolson 
Robin Dinerstein 
Sharon Eckhaus 
Mary & Paul Fink 
Sharon Inkeles & Mark Gudesblatt 
Thea & Ken Gunther 
Linda Hart 
Phyllis & William Heckman 
Harriet Jacobs 
Liz & Geoffrey Karlin 
Alice & Mike Lambert 
Ann & Frank Michelson 
Ellen & Richard Motlin 
Helene & Larry Penn 
Stephanie Plewka 
Angela Rosenfeld 
Bonnie Rubell 
Robyn & Bryan Ruelius 
Sisterhood 
Karen Smollins 
Ellen & Les Spergel 
Gail & Jay Tuller 
Wendy Watson 
Sandy & Paul Weber 
Laura Weisberg 
Adrienne & Larry Wilber 

https://bnai-israel.org/donations/


For updates visit bnai-israel.org and see the weekly emails. April 2022
Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday

1
8pm Shabbat Service

2
10am Torah Study &
Adult Ed (tazria)

3 4 5 6 7
10:30am Chair Yoga
8pm Fundraising
Committee

8
7:15pm Family
Service with 1st Grade
Participation

9 Religious
School
Seder
Grades 1-6

10am Morning
Service with Bat
Mitzvah of Jordana
DiGianni

10 Bulletin
Deadline

11 Religious
School
Seder
Grades 7-8

12 13 14 15
7pm In Person
Temple Passover Seder

16

17 18
7:30pm Finance
Committee

19 20 21
10:30am Chair Yoga
8pm Board Meeting

22
7pm Tot Shabbat
8pm Passover
Shabbat Service

23
5pm Ducks
Concession Stand

24 25
3pm Blood Drive

26
7pm Sisterhood Wine
Bottle Painting

27 28
10:30am Chair Yoga

29
7:30pm Musical
Shabbat & Yom
Hashoah

30
10am Morning
Service with Bar
Mitzvah of William
Mitchell
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Yahrzeits 

April 1st 
 
*Dr. Louis Baker   
  Charlotte Balzer 
  Irene Barahal 
*Anna Benofsky 
*Selma Berkowitz 
*Lillie Bermowitz 
*Morris I. Bernstein 
  Peter Bolze 
  Johanna Bossert 
*Arthur Cleveland 
*Esther Dalva 
*John Dietrich 
*Louis Dreznik 
*Isidore H. Fink 
  Edna Freeman 
  Annie Frost 
*Abraham Geller 
*Dr. Jacob Hoffer 
  Celia Jacobson 
  Anne Jortner 
*Hyman Katz 
*Mae Lewis 
*Marjorie Lizio 
*Mary Matarasso 
*G. Caleb Matyus 
*Martha McCaffrey 
*Morris Mirrer 
*Pearl Mirrer 
*Paula Moss 
  Doris Pearl 
*Sydelle Phillips 
  Shirley Rosen 
*Samuel Sacks 
*Stanley E. Sacks 
  Fred Sands 
*Mildred Scheck 
  Gail Schisler 
*Ida Minna Schwartz 
  Eugenie Shayer 
  Hannah Silberman 
  Rachel Tarter 
*Ruth Wahlberg 
  Marven Weiman 
  Hon. Leonard D. 
Wexler 
 

 
 
 
 

April 8th 
 
  Molly Baraban 
*Deborah Bartfeld 
*Ada Blum 
*Anne Cooper 
*David A. Ellner 
*Minnie Goodman 
  Frederick Gurney 
*Ame Hamburger 
*Joseph Helfer 
*Phyllis Heller 
  Charlotte Hellreich 
*Leo Mihlstin 
*Phyllis Pollack 
*Richard Rosenfield 
  Frank Grillo 
  Charlotte Hellreich 
*Pauline Lindenbaum 
*Abraham Marder 
  Irene Meister 
*Dorothy Meyers 
*Pauline Michaelson 
  Norah Montalbano 
*Lt. Emanuel Moyses 
*Phyllis Pollack 
*Michael Porwick 
*Harriet Ellen Ringle 
  Bernice Rosalimsky 
  Evelyn Rovinsky 
  Ignacy Rubin 
  Max Sacher 
  Rudolph Scher 
*Libby Schlosser 
  Ruth Schwartzman 
*Samuel Siegel 
*Max Silver 
*Rabbi Rievan W Slavkin  
*Annie Sonkin 
*Louis Stahl 
*Herman Tackel 
*Mac Tieman 
*Abraham Weiner 
*Abraham Weinstein 
*Hannah Weiss 
  David Wexler 
*Maj. Stuart Adam Wolfer 
*Sylvia Yourist 
 
 

 
 
 

SHALOM MEMORIAL  
CHAPELS, INC. 
Funeral Directors 

Complete graveside service with casket 
$4530.00 

760 Smithtown ByPass, Smithtown, NY 11787 
Tel: (631) 360-1600   Fax: (631) 630-7978 

www.shalommemorialchapelsinc.com 

April 15th 
 
*Harry Baslaw 
*Alfred A. Baum 
*Joseph Braff 
*Stephen Brook 
  Irving Ehrlich 
  Ann Fier 
  Martin Fier 
*Terry Fried 
  Vivian Harris 
  Irving Harrow 
  Mildred Harrow 
*Janice Higgins 
*Karl Hoffman 
*Rebecca Kalt 
  Abraham Laufer 
  Bronca Laufer 
  Jules Laufer 
  Minna Laufer 
  Harriott Leonhardt 
*Albert Lewis 
  Bud Mitzman 
*Doris Motlin 
*Sidney Ober 
  Boris Rauchman 
*Betty Rein 
*Anna Rosenberg 
*William Rosenberg 
  Maxine Rosenblatt 
*Meyer Rubinsky 
*Alice Saslau 
  Regina Schwalb 
*Moe B. Schwartz 
  William Segal 
  Richard Siegal 
  Martin Simonson 
*Pearl Stahl 
*Sarah Sternig 
*Judith Sumner 
*Fannie Tepner 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Condolences:  The B’nai Israel Congregational Family extends its deepest condolences to the Tuller family on 

the loss of Gail’s mother, Sandra Schwartz. May they find comfort in the blessings of good memories that will always 
be theirs. 

April 22nd  
 
  Rebecca Abramowitz 
*Joshua Anapoell 
  Yetta Avnet 
*Fay Berger 
*Pauline Berman 
*Seymour Bobrowsky 
*Pauline Brand 
*Gertrude Cayne 
*Ann Doverman 
  Gerald Dunn 
*Fanne Ellner 
*Max Foreman 
*Joel Friedman 
*Max Friedman 
*Judith Gansrow 
*Nora Gittleman 
*Dr. Arthur Herman 
*Selma Israel 
  William Jacoby 
*Henry Katz 
*Fay Kirschbaum 
  Bessie Marcus 
*Marvin Mandresh 
*Jerome Markowitz 
  Fred Meyers 
  Miriam Mihlrad   
*James Ostreicher 
*Ira Rosenfeld 
  Lenore Rosenfield 
  Regina Schwalb 
  Martin Leonard  
       Schlossberg 
*Richard Schwartz 
*Anne Stein 
*Isidore Talva 
  Stuart Texin 
  Martin Ullman 
*Jean Weiss 
  Shirley “Billie” Woolf 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

PLEASE CONTACT US WHEN 
SOMEONE IS SICK OR IF THERE 

IS A DEATH IN THE FAMILY 
so that the Temple can  
extend its assistance.  

Before making any funeral  
arrangements, please call. 

 
See Temple Directory  
for phone numbers. 

I.J. MORRIS, INC. 
Jewish Funeral Directors Since 1888 

21 E. Deer Park Road , Dix Hills  (631) 499-6060 
55 North Station Plaza, Great Neck (516) 487-8600 
46 Greenwich Street, Hempstead  (516) 486-2500 

1895 Flatbush Ave., Brooklyn   (718) 377-8610 
114-03 Queens Blvd., Forest Hills (718) 263-5365 
21 W. Broad Street Mt. Vernon  (914) 664-2062 

 
www.ijmorris.com  

Preplan—call for information  
Monuments by I.J. MORRIS, INC. 

April 29th 
 
*Lillian Arnowitz 
  Kate Astarita 
  Theresa Atkins 
*Harry Bader 
*Sarah Bader 
*Samuel Beyer 
*Thelma Birnbach 
*Anna Blieberg  
*Janie Boodma 
*Herbert Butler 
  Linda Caen 
*Louis Fitzer 
*Stanley Flamenbaum 
  Faye Gallo 
  Sidney Geller 
*William Gladstone 
  Sharon Kunis 
*Irving Lavsky 
*Miriam Levine 
*Sarah Mandell 
*Shirlee Mittleman 
  Jean Rosenblatt 
*Morris Seltzer 
*Isaac Sameh 
*Roslyn Schechtman 
*George Sussfeld 
*William Tepner 
*Saul Trager 
*Jeanette Welber 
*Janet Zelda Wolff 
*Emanuel Zablo 
  Benjamin Zacks 
*Leo Zusman 



B’nai Israel is limited to these  
caterers for any celebration in the 
Temple Social Hall. Please see 
Kitchen Committee with any  
questions or requests. 

 

Lessing's Caterers  
(631) 277-7800 
(631) 581-0022 

 

Mitzvah Caterers of Plainview 
(516) 938-1310 
(516) 351-0661 

 

Woodbury Kosher 
(516) 681-7766 

 

Zan’s Kosher Caterers 
(631) 979-8770 

 

Miller Place Bagel & Deli 
(631) 331-4576 
 
Pastrami & Friends 
(631) 499-9537 

Temple Caterers 

Temple Directory 

President, Paul Fink     president@bnai-israel.org 

Past-President, Paul Weber 

Vice Presidents: 
 Buildings & Grounds, Marcus Mitchell  bandg@bnai-israel.org 
 Fundraising, Debby Lyons    fundraising@bnai-israel.org 
 Administration, Michael Lambert 

Treasurer, Joel Silverman    treasurer@bnai-israel.org 

Financial Secretary, Barbara Abrams  financial@bnai-israel.org 

Recording Secretary, Natalie Berhumoglu 

Trustees: Jeannette Berman, Seth Berman, Arthur Diamond, Thea Gunther, 
Debby Lazen, Richard Motlin, Stephanie Plewka, Allison Rothstein,  
Barbie Saslau, Ellen Spergel, Jay Tuller, Sandy Weber, and Adrienne Wilber. 

Representatives: 
Brotherhood: Gil Sacks, Sisterhood: Joi Garvin, School: Paige Sacks 

Legal Representative: 
Steven Taitz 

Clergy 

67 Oakdale, Bohemia Road, Oakdale, NY 11769  Website  www.bnai-israel.org 
Phone (631) 563-1660 Fax (631) 563-9816  Email  office@bnai-israel.org 

To place a Business Card sized 

advertisement please contact 

the office. Space is limited. 

Advertising 

Temple Office  

Chairperson, Alice Lambert 

(631) 589-1375 

Religious School Office 

(631) 563-1663 

school@bnai-israel.org 

Bar/Bat Mitzvah Scheduling 

Fran Baker 

(631) 567-1537 

Rabbi Jessica Rosenthal (928) 925-3279 rabbi@bnai-israel.org 
Cantor Ilana Plutzer     cantor@bnai-israel.org 
Rabbi Emeritus Dr. Steven Moss   rabbiemeritus@bnai-israel.org 

Board of Trustees  

Committees, Groups, and other individuals to know... 

Choir Director, Roselyn Selmanoff 

Sisterhood President, Stephanie Plewka  sisterhood@bnai-israel.org 

Brotherhood President, Gil Sacks   brotherhood@bnai-israel.org 

Membership, Adrienne Wilber   membership@bnai-israel.org 

Ritual Chairperson, Sandy Weber   ritual@bnai-israel.org  

Donations Committee    donations@bnai-israel.org 

Youth Group  
Patricia Ellner & Deborah Daniel 

Landscaping Joel Silverman & Lesli Vohwinkle 

Outreach, Alice Lambert (631) 589-1375 lambert1@optonline.net 

Communications     
Jeannette Berman  (631) 775-6147 webmaster@bnai-israel.org 

Religious School 

Karen Smollins  



 

BE YOUR OWN GUEST 
 

WAITERS/WAITRESSES 
BARTENDERS/GRILL PEOPLE 

 
(631) 745-1180 or (631) 580-4432 

 
YOU BE THE GUEST, WE’LL DO THE REST!!! 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
410 Motor Parkway,  

Hauppauge, NY 11788 

631-435-1101 

 

Computers                        Computers 
 
 
 
 
 

Software consultation, Small office network setup 
MS Access Programming, MS Office Training 

Virus and Spyware removal 
Jeff Richer Consultant 631-835-9615 

(MBA, IT Professional) 
NYsoftwareConsultant@gmail.com 

MITZVAH CATERERS 
AT THE NORTH SHORRE JEWISH CENTER 

YOUR PLACE OR OURS 
WEDDINGS, BAR/BAT MITZVAHS, BRISSIM, BABY  
NAMINGS,KIDDUSHIM, SHIVA MEALS, ELEGANT  

DINNER S, OFFICE, BBQS OR ANY EVENT 
ASK FOR ANDREW OR IRWIN (516) 351-0661  

“Mitzvah caterers will gladly donate a portion 

of your bill back to your organization” 

STRICT ORTHODOX RABBINICAL SUPERVISION 

http://www.ejthedj.com/
http://www.thebristal.com/
http://www.absolutedjs.com/
http://www.photovideoguys.com/
http://www.helenkeller.org/


 

LITTLE’S LANDSCAPING 

Russ: 631-256-6783 
 

Commercial and Residential 
Landscaping Design & Maintenance 

Snow Plowing 
Licensed and Insured 

(631) 750-6162 
Serving LI & NYC for Over 30 Years 

3600 Veterans Memorial Highway, Bohemia, NY 11716 

YOUR AD HERE 
Please contact the  

Temple Office for details 
(631) 563-1660 

COMMERCIAL                                               RESIDENTIAL 

Mark Wittenberg, R.A., P.C. 
 

www.markwittenberg.net 

655 Park Avenue, Huntington, NY 11743 

Tel: 631.673.0980   Cel: 516.220.1759 

Email: mwitten@aol.com 

http://www.opdv.ny.gov/
http://www.markwittenberg.net/
https://nyprojecthope.org/
https://nyprojecthope.org/
https://omh.ny.gov/
https://sterling-digital.com/


67 Oakdale-Bohemia Road, Oakdale, NY 11769 

(631) 563-1660 


